
Notice under Article 8 (4) of the Gas (Northern Ireland) Order 1996

The Northern Ireland Authority for Utility Regulation (the “Authority”) in accordance with Article 8(4) of the Gas (Northern Ireland) Order 1996, as amended, (the “Order”) hereby gives notice as follows:
1. The Authority, in accordance with Article 8(1) of the Order proposes to grant a stand alone licence to participate in the conveyance of gas (the “Licence”) to Phoenix Natural Gas Ltd (“Phoenix”).
2. The reason for the Authority proposing to grant this Licence is that the current Phoenix conveyance licence combines both transmission and distribution elements.  The sale of the transmission business operated by Phoenix will however require Phoenix to hold a stand alone transmission licence. 
3. The conveyance licence which the Authority proposes to grant is based on the transmission elements of the current Phoenix conveyance licence. 

4. The purpose of this Notice is to bring to the attention of interested parties the proposed Licence referred to above and to invite representations or objections.  Any representations or objections with respect to the proposed modifications may be made on or before 18th June 2007.
5. A copy of the full consultation paper including the proposed Licence can be obtained in electronic form from clicking on this LINK or in hard copy form from:

Brian McHugh (brian.mchugh@niaur.gov.uk)

Queens House

14 Queen Street

Belfast, BT1 6ER

